
  

 
Officers  

  President Victoria Fila  664-0302 

 Vice President  Dave Richardson  245-2172  

 Secretary  Bill Penrose  780-1143 

 Treasurer Mark Davidson  975-6075 

 Board of Directors  

  2021 - 2022 David Schulte  954-8554 

 2021 - 2022  Donovan Wagner  869-2050   

  2022 - 2023 Ted Rupp  743-8012 

 2022 - 2023 Mike Tucker  400-9656 

 2022  Elizabeth Boccardo  245-0923 

   

Membership Chairperson 

 Janet Keisler  333-3398    

  

Articles or news to be included in the Cutting Remarks should be emailed to your Editor,  

Wayne Klement (wayneklem@aol.com) or call him at 520-954-6298.   Submission 

deadline is the 20
th
 of each month.  Thanks! 

See us online at:  www.lapidaryclub.org 

“CUTTING REMARKS” 
The Official Publication of the Old Pueblo Lapidary Club 

520-323-9154 

Please join us February 

12th at 9AM for the 

monthly meeting. There is 

an optional social hour that 

begins at 8:00am followed 

by the monthly meeting 

commencing at 9:00am.  

See meeting minutes for 

details.  

Visitors are always 

welcome. 

Volume 2022  Issue 2  February 2022 
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Cutting Remarks, Volume 2022, Issue 2, February 2022.  Published monthly by the Old Pueblo  

Lapidary Club, 3118 N. Dale, Tucson, AZ 85712.  Telephone:  (520) 323-9154, a non-profit organization. 

THE PREZ SEZ  ……………….…. by Victoria Fila, President 

 

Hello everyone hope you all are doing great.  

Speaking with some members everyone really enjoyed the U of  A  Alfie 
Norville Gem and Mineral Museum tour. Thank you again Helen      
Serras-Herman for arranging this tour. Eric Fritz was the guide for the 
tour.  

Next field trip is tentative set for 1/26/22 to collect peridot for those who were not able to 
go in November. Working on a trip to a mine for March.  

2 new monitors for the cab lab Mike Wendel is back for Monday cab lab from 9 AM to 12 
PM and Brian Peterson Tuesday from 6 PM to 9 PM.  

Membership voted on 2022 budget in last general meeting on 1/15/22.  

Next board meeting is on 2/1/22 @ 5:00 PM. Members are welcome to come to any 
Board meeting.  

February's meeting we do not have a speaker, we do ask for participation from members 

to share that their finds and any deals they came across. Next members meeting is on 

2/12/22, I will not be there but will have a stand in to run the meeting.  

Happy rock shopping during this year gem show.  

Victoria Fila  
OPLC President  

MEMBERSHIP DUES WERE DUE JANUARY 1, 2022 

This note applies only to those members who have not yet paid their 2022 

dues.   

According to the By Laws - dues are due and payable on January 1st of each 

year.  If your dues are not paid by the February 12th meeting, this will be your 

last newsletter. 
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Minutes of OPLC Membership Meeting 
January 8, 9:00 AM at OPLC 

Bill Penrose, Secretary, wrp0143@comcast.net 
 

NOTICE: There will be no formal presentation or business meeting on February 12, but 
members will be present to discuss gem show topics.  

 

A quorum of the membership was present, at least 40 members.  

 
The speaker was Larry Fellowes, speaking “The Grand Canyon: The Rest of the Story,” a 
beautiful photographic exhibit of Arizona’s greatest attraction.   
 
Members approved a motion to donate the Ron Davison Memorial Fund of $350 to the Alfie 
Norville Mining and Mineral Museum, plus $650 from an anonymous donor, plus $127 raffle 
proceeds from this meeting.   
 
The minutes of the December membership meeting were approved by members.  
 
New and re-elected officers and board members were sworn in as required by the Bylaws.  
 
Treasurer’s Report (Mark Davidson) – (added when available) The net income for the year 
2021 was positive. Income exceeded expenses by almost twofold. Just 54% of the annual 
budget for 2021 was spent. New income is being generated by the sale of advertising in the 
newsletter.  
The budget for 2022 was approved with few changes from 2021.    
 
Membership Report (Janet Keisler) – 191 members have joined or renewed for 2022 so far.  
 
Field trip is planned to the peridot site in the White Hills for February 22.  
 
Jewelry items are solicited for our display case at the Gem Show. Give items to David 
Schulte. Photograph them first, or otherwise identify them.  
 
Changes in Bylaws: Reduce age of junior members from 8 to 6. (This does not affect limits 
for field trips or labs.) – Approved by members.  The renewal fee for junior members is 
reduced from $12.50 to $10 – Approved by members.  
 
Members were asked to sign up for booth duty at the Gem Show. Times are available in 4 
hours slots, plus setup and takedown. Lists are on the kitchen whiteboard.  
 
There is no information yet on the County Fair.  
 
The business meeting was adjourned, and interested members proceeded to the downtown 
for a guided tour of the new museum.  
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Members Receive 10% off select merchandise,  and 3-ounce price break on all silver purchases! 

 

STERLING SILVER JEWELRY 

BOOKS - SLABS - ROUGH 

STONES - BEADING SUPPLIES -  

 

HOURS:  (TUES -  SAT 10:30 - 5:00) 

CLOSED SUN & MON) 

 

OPLC MEMBERS RECEIVE 10% 

OFF ON ALL MERCHANDISE 

EXCEPT SPECIALS.   

$10 MINIMUM PURCHASE 

 

STERLING SILVER WIRES AND 

SHEET RECEIVE THE NEXT 

PRICE BREAK Ad Expires 12-31-22 
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DONATIONS   

• Frank Amigos-rock saw, rough rock  

• Anonymous - Many varied slabs and boxes of rough rocks 

Thanks to those that have made donations to help keep this club running!  We 

welcome donations so if you have lapidary related items, please contact Dan 

Harmsen at (520) 721-8452 to arrange a pickup or drop-off. 

Heather Fine 
Edna Gray 
Dave Johnson 
Natalia Moonstone 
Marilyn Williams 

Sandy Williams 

Terry & Bua Williams 
Bobby Witkins 

Julie Zander 
  

DON’T FORGET 

Please don’t forget to continue to bring in YOUR (or anyone else’s for that matter) aluminum cans 

to the Club for recycling.  Your contribution would be greatly appreciated to help add $’s to the 

Club’s treasury.  Thanks!  

January 1st starts a new year for our Old Pueblo Lapidary Club. Use of the club 
facilities and equipment is restricted to members that have paid their annual 
membership dues and have completed both the front and the back of the club 
membership form. Our insurance precludes us from allowing anyone that has not yet 
paid their dues for 2022 from using any club facilities and/or equipment. The monitors 
have been instructed, starting January 1st, 2022, to verify that all members are on 
the current membership roster indicating that they have paid their 2022 dues before 
allowing them to use club equipment. Members can pay their dues to the monitor in a 
lab on the day they plan on using the equipment to gain access to the club training 
facility. Hope to see you all at the club and have a great year making beautiful things! 

 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
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COMMITTEES 

ADVERTISING 

 Twink Monrad   (520) 297-9454 

BUILDINGS,  GROUNDS & EQUIPMENT   

 Wayne Klement   (520) 954-6298 

 Mike Tucker   (520) 400-9656 

 Pete Petersen   (520) 886-9021 

PROGRAMS 

 Helen Serras-Herman  (520) 761-9907 

CLASSES 

 Victoria Fila   (520) 664-0302 

FIELD TRIPS  (COMMITTEE) 

 Victoria Fila   (520) 664-0302 

HISTORIAN 

 Twink Monrad    (520) 297-9454 

JUNIOR EDUCATION 

 OPEN -  NEED VOLUNTEER! 

RAFFLE/DOORPRIZE 

 Kim Filips   (520) 743-8070 

KITCHEN 

 General Membership 

LIBRARIAN 

 Teresa McCabe  520-490-7850 

MEMBERSHIP   

 Janet Keisler  (520) 333-3398 

   SECURITY 

 John Poole  (520) 777-5588 

SILENT AUCTION 

 Dan Harmsen  

BUSINESS MEETING REFRESHMENTS 

 Twink Monrad   (520) 297-9454 

 Victoria Fila   (520) 664-0302 

SILENT AUCTION 

 Dan Harmsen (520) 721-8452 

NEWSLETTER 

 Wayne Klement (520) 954-6298 

WEBSITE 

 Brian Peterson (520) 449-2660 

Ad Expires 11-30-22 Ad Expires 11-30-22 
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MONEY SAVING DISCOUNTS 

• Allen’s Treasure House 10% off of finished jewelry (except custom 

made), decorator items, and novelties (exludes unformed minerals 

and specimen sets).  5% off of all other merchandise not having its 

own discount schedule, including unformed minerals and specimen 

sets.  No discounts on services except per applicable schedule if any.  

• DAH Rock Shop - 10% on most items, $10 minimum purchase.    

520-323-0781  3401 Dodge Blvd, Tucson  

• Kent’s Tools  -  10% discount except for net priced merchandise.   

520-461-1350 - 2745 N 1st  Avenue, Tucson 85719 

• Tucson Mineral & Gem World - 10%   520-883-0682  Web address:  

www.tucsonmineral.com 2801 South Kinney Road, Tucson 

• Arizona Lapidary - Arizona Lapidary & Gem Rough - 10% Discount 

off rough rock  520-399-6641  NEW LOCATION TO BE 

ANNOUNCED  

• Silver Lining Gemstones - 20-35% discount on most items. 520-

203-8430, or  see Mike DeMeritt at any of his labs. Includes 

Instagram Store (IG Name: silverlininggemstones) 

• Starr Gems - 10% Discount on select merchandise, and 3-ounce 

price break for all silver purchases.   220 W Drachman, Tucson  

1/8 of a page -  

2" H by 3 1/2" W  

$36.00 per year 

$18.00 per half year 

$3.00 per month 

1/4 of a vertical page - 

4 1/2" H by 3 1/2" W 

$48.00 per year 

$24.00 per half year 

$4.00 per month 

1/4 of horizontal page - 

2" H by 7 1/4" W 

$48.00 per year 

$24.00 per half year 

$4.00 per month 

1/2 page - 4 1/2" H by 7 1/4" W 

$96.00 per year 

$8.00 per month 

Full page - 9 1/2" H by 7 1/4" W 
$168.00 per year 
$14.00 per month 

Rate Schedule for Advertisements    - - -    Ad Sizes & Prices 
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CURRENT LAB SESSIONS - FEBRUARY 1, 2022  

Cabbing 

Monday   9am-2pm Mike Wendler (520)  

 6pm-9pm Donovan Wagner (520) 869 - 2050 

Tuesday   12:00pm - 3pm Dan Lilly (801) 995-9692 

 6pm-9pm Brian Petersen (520) 449-2660 
Wednesday   6pm-9pm Keith Haubert (520) 784 - 8283 

Thursday   6pm-9pm Tom Tuten (520) 260 - 5423 

Friday   9am-12pm David Schulte (520) 954 - 6554 

Saturday   2nd and 4th Saturdays 

 9am-2pm Ron Bryan (619) 495-7967  

 Every Week  2pm-5pm Peter Moma (907) 947-6768 

Sundays   10pm-2pm Gloria Shenanaquet (520) 396-9715 

 2pm-5pm Malcolm Curry (360) 707 – 1360 

Silversmithing    

Tuesday   9am-12PM John Poole (520) 777-5588 

Wednesday   9am-1pm Elizabeth Keller Boccardo (520) 245-0923 

 6PM-9PM Bill Penrose (520) 780-1143 

Thursday   9am-1pm Elizabeth Keller Boccardo (520) 245-0923 

 6pm-9pm Bill Casico (520) 343-9927 

Friday   9am-1pm Giac D'Acquisto (520) 444-4143 

 1pm-4pm Lou Ackerman (520) 290-6968 

Saturday   9am-12pm Jaime Germaine (520) 288-0135 

Sunday   10-3 Giac D'Acquisto (520) 444-4143 

Faceting 

Monday   9am-12pm Dave Richardson (520) 245 - 2172 

Wednesday   5:30pm-8:30 Dave Richardson (520) 245 - 2172 

Sunday   12:30pm - 3:30pm Dave Richardson (520) 245 - 2172 

Casting 

New Classes start in September on the first Wednesdays 4 to 7 and will run 4 
weeks and start every other month from there. The off months will be open labs.  

Call Chuck Lundstrom (520) 241 - 9262 

Tuesday   9am-2pm Liz (818) 300 - 5262 

Saw Room 

 Sunday   9am - Noon  Mike Tucker  (520) 400 - 9658 

 Tuesday   9am - Noon  Betty Mehlhoff  (253) 208 - 7460 

 Thursday   9am - Noon  Pete Peterson  (520) 886 - 9021 
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MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 1, 2022 OPLC BOARD MEETING 

5.00 pm, W Penrose, wrp0143@comcast.net 

Present:  Dave Richardson presiding (Victoria absent), Bill Penrose, Mark Davidson, David Schulte, 
Mike Tucker, Ted Rupp, John Poole, Pete Peterson, Wayne Klement, Jan Keisler, Twink Monrad, 
Donovan Wagner, Elizabeth Boccardo, and Brian Peterson. 

A quorum was present. 

Treasurer’s Report - Mark Davidson – Due to reduced activity, only 54% of the 2021 budget was spent. 
The club ended the year with a significant surplus, some of which was put into a new CD. 
Financing for the Hob Nob was finalized. Attendees pay $10 which covers some of the cost of a catered 
meal; the meals cost $15 but the difference will be made up from other sources, such as facility rental. 

Membership - Jan Keisler – 241 members are signed up for 2022 so far. Dues for 2022 are due now. 
Monitors to be notified that admission to labs depends on being a member in good standing. Moreover, 
our liability insurance only applies to members in good standing.  

Silent Auction:  Danny Harmsen, Dave Richardson reporting – large donations of beads and stone have 
been received. Two equipment items will be acknowledged in the newsletter. . 

Labs status:  

Cab lab – Mike Tucker/Donovan Wagner – The right hand slab saw has a noisy bearing. 

The cab lab often runs out of oil, but there is no way a monitor can get into the saw room for more oil. 
Oil cannot be stored in the cab lab, as it tends to disappear. 

Donovan will buy some new templates to replace the broken and damaged ones.   

Faceting - Dave Richardson – Attendance has been reduced, but another lab session is being 
scheduled. Preparations are being made for the Faceters’ Guild meeting. 

Casting - no report 

Silver – John Poole – Defective torches have been replaced and sent for servicing. The gas pressure 
will be  reduced to 5 psi to prevent flashbacks.   

Saw room – Mike Tucker – The 24” blade has been installed. The bad clutch on one saw is being 
repaired. 

Field trips: – Victoria has been arranging a peridot field trip, date TBD. 

Gem Show – Volunteers are still needed for manning the booth, as well as setup and teardown. Wendy 
Huber has taken the lead on this. 

New Business -   

County Fair signup sheets will be posted this week. 

Bylaws require that a monthly meeting be held on February 11. It will be a business meeting plus an 
exchange of information regarding the Gem Show. Bill Penrose will chair if Victoria cannot be there. 

Dave Richardson wants to put a second lock on the buildings during Hob Nob, due to the very 
expensive equipment that will be left overnight. 

Brian Peterson reported that the club’s domain name lapidaryclub.org is now ours until 2023 renewal. 
Next step is to move our website to a new server. 

Wayne Klement noted that the Bylaws are not consistent with the membership form, and made changes 
in the Bylaws to comply. 

Meeting adjourned at 6:30. 
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Old Pueblo Lapidary Club 

(Cutting Remarks - February 2022) 
3118 N. Dale 

Tucson, AZ 85712 
(520) 323-9154 

OPLC MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION 
An application form can be downloaded from the Club website at: lapidaryclub.org/join_us.shtml  

The membership fees shown below are informational purposes only and are listed on the form: 
 
Type of membership:  1st Quarter  2nd Quarter 3rd Quarter 4th Quarter Annual Renewals 

  Single Member          $30.00      $23.00    $16.00     $11.00       $25.00 

 Couple (same address)         $40.00    $30.00    $23.00     $16.00       $30.00 

 Junior           $14.50        $11.00     $9.00     $6.00       $12.00 
 

Old Pueblo Lapidary Club, 3118 N. Dale, Tucson, AZ 85712  

The Business Meetings are held on the 2
nd

 Saturday of each 

month except for December.  A pre-meeting social hour is at 

8:00 a.m., followed by an educational program, and ends with 

the monthly meeting.  Visitors are most welcome. 

This is part of the OPLC 
contribution that is on display 
in the museum. 

Members of OPLC had a terrific 

visit and two-hour guided tour on 

Saturday January 8, 2022 at the 

museum with Manager, Eric Fritz. 

We are very thankful for sharing 

him time and expertise with us. 

Mark Davidson is shown 

presenting him with our large 

donation on behalf of OPLC to be 

used in the research lab.  

 
 

Helen Serras-Herman   

http://lapidaryclub.org/join_us.shtml

